
Superintendent’s Memo #251-13

COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA 

Department of Education

September 20, 2013

TO:  Division Superintendents

FROM:  Patricia I. Wright, Superintendent of Public Instruction



SUBJECT:  Discontinuation of Tuition Assistance for Early Childhood Special Educators
and Teachers of Special Education Employed with a Virginia Public School Division



Effective immediately, the Virginia Department of Education, Office of Teacher Education, must discontinue
new awards of tuition assistance for early childhood special educators and teachers of special education
employed by Virginia public school divisions. Due to federal sequestration cuts, special education program
allocations to Virginia (under the Individuals with Disabilities Education Act) for 2013-2014 have been
significantly reduced, and funding will not be available to support these programs.

If you have questions, please contact Ms. Johnelle M. Torbert, specialist, special education human resources
development, at (804) 371-0471 or Johnelle.Torbert@doe.virginia.gov.
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